Serving U.S. Military Families in Japan

THE MCKITTRICK FAMILY



Enjoy Times Vol. 67 Jan - Feb 2024



Greetings from Yokota Air Base, Tokyo, Japan!

Greetings from Tokyo... Pollen and all! I never remember struggling with allergies, but for the last three or four years... they like struggling with me! With the blossoming of the spring, I would appreciate your prayers for my stuffy nose and watering/red eyes! Japan makes some excellent eye drops! They really sting the eye but in a good way $(^{-})^*$

In the month of January we were blessed by the presence of Bro. Bradley Edmondson. He is the director of Medical Missions Outreach. He was in the Asian theatre and was able to spend a Sunday at Yokota Baptist Church. I believe our people were very interested and encouraged by his work. Only one life, twill soon be past. Only what's done for Christ will last!

We held our second annual Chili-Cookoff in January. We had five entries and a panel of "taste testers". After the panel tasted each chili (no one knew who made what), they announced the winner was Chili #2... and that happened to belong to Mrs. Haruna McKittrick! We had a great time of fellowship.

In February, I held an Evangelism Counsellor's class one Sunday afternoon. We learned again about using the Roman's Road to lead someone to Christ and then we did roleplay scenarios as a way to become familiar with sharing the gospel with others. It was very well attended and the people had great questions and input. We've scheduled another Evangelism Counsellor's class in March. We must be in the business of training God's people to do the work of the Lord! Please pray for the next generation of soul-winners! Looking ahead, we are going to take a short furlough beginning at the end of June. It will be our first time back in the States since January of 2020. I look forward to being with family and friends and allowing the kids to be with their grandparents. If you would like for us to visit your church and give an update on the ministry please let me know. You can email me at dmckittrick52@hotmail.com with some prospective dates and I will work to get it scheduled. We will be home for less than 90 days so if we can't make it this time we'll catch you next time around.

Thank you for all you do for us. Thank you for your prayers. Thank you for your support. It is a privilege to serve the Lord as your missionaries to the US military. May the Lord bless you.



Bro.Edmondson



Ski with Airmen



Baby shower for Precious



McKittrick

Danny, Haruna, Titus, Asa, Silas & Phebe Email: dmckittrick52@hotmail.com Phone: +81 080-4783-0565 Sending Church

Gethsemane Baptist Church 2006 Preston St. Box 3514 F.S.S. Radford, VA, 24143, USA

Mission Board

Baptist International Missions Inc.(BIMI) P.O.Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341USA